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10 April 2019 

Thank you for your letter of 21.3.2019 attaching a letter from 
the Hon HO Kai-ming requesting the Panel to discuss issues relating to the employment 
and welfare of non-civil service contract (NCSC) staff. Our reply is as follows. 

This Bureau is always open to any suggestions raised by LegCo Members 
but notes that the issue on NCSC staff has already been discussed at the Panel meeting of 
the current legislative session (19 November 2018). Our Secretary also met the Hon HO 
and representatives of the relevant staff unions on 8 January to exchange views fully on 
matters relating to NCSC staff. While time is running short for the current legislative 
session, there remains several outstanding items pending the consideration by the Panel. 
As such, the Panel may wish to make good use of time to cover other topics as well. We 
are happy to continue our exchange with the Hon HO on NCSC staff matters through 
different platforms. 

Yours sincerely, 

(Ms Linda LAM) 
for Secretary for the Civil Service 

c.c. Hon Gary FAN Kwok-wai 
Chairman, Legislative Council Panel on Public Service 
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